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Meeting Overview
The meeting focused on a draft campus waste minimization and recycling policy, the formation of a solid waste advisory committee, updates on the Student Sustainability Fund, and initial consideration of a vision for a sustainable University of Maryland.  

Meeting Highlights
Council Updates

Dr. Wylie made two announcements at the start of the meeting.
1. Three approved sustainability-related policies have been posted on the President’s website (http://www.president.umd.edu/policies/):

· Policy VIII-3.10(C) University of Maryland Policy and Procedures for Environmentally Preferable Procurement

· Policy X-12.00(A) University of Maryland Policy on Building Temperature 

· Policy X-13.00(A) University of Maryland Policy on Lighting Levels

2. Presentations from the 5th annual Smart and Sustainable Campuses Conference held at the University of Maryland University College are available at https://portal.nacubo.org/eweb/DynamicPage.aspx?Modal=Yes&WebCode=EventInfo&evt_key=74AE1C6C-43B3-4836-B46C-5D10D02E0A6C#blackhole.  The University supported the conference by funding student scholarships and the Office of Sustainability served on the planning committee.  
The March 4 Meeting Summary was approved.
Policy on Waste Minimization and Recycling
Draft policy language was provided by Facilities Management (FM) in follow-up to solid waste and recycling discussions at the March 4 Council meeting.  Linda Clement was asked to provide insights into how the Division of Student Affairs has used its Environment-Related Expectations since they were developed in 2005.  She noted that progress on these issues (e.g., measures taken, goals for the coming year) is incorporated into each Director’s Annual Report and this accountability has kept the departments on a path of continuous improvement.
Members discussed that beyond encouraging leadership to promote recycling and solid waste minimization, greater data availability on recycling performance would be motivating to campus units.  As discussed at the March meeting, a waste audit was recently conducted that covered a number of campus buildings, including the Main Administration Building.  Members wondered whether on an on-going basis, additional studies could be conducted – either through outside consultants, FM, or perhaps student/class projects.  It was noted that this is a resource issue that would need to be posed to FM.  

Members expressed great interest in further piloting the Can the Can program and it was suggested that a pilot in the Main Administration building include a press release so that the campus community can see the Administration’s commitment to this issue.  The Can the Can program involves removing trash cans from individual offices and replacing them with quart-sized trash bins that sit on the desktop.  Occupants are responsible for emptying their mini bins but housekeeping removes recyclables (the bulk of what most people generate if they are cognizant of what can be recycled).  The Council suggested that occupants be asked to empty both their mini trash bin and recyclables container as this would be a labor savings and would allow Housekeeping staff to focus on other projects.  Again, it was noted that this is an issue that would need to be discussed with FM.
Several members underscored the importance of focusing on waste minimization – things like double-sided printing and encouraging faculty to teach “paperless” courses.  Another member encouraged consideration of life cycle assessment in procurement decisions, stressing that there are important issues beyond “quantity” measures that should be considered.  It was suggested that these ideas be shared with the Recycling and Waste Minimization Advisory Committee once it is formed and that the Committee be asked to develop a waste minimization policy to complement the recycling-focused policy currently before the Council.

ACTION:  The Chair requested that members email her with any additional suggestions for the Draft Recycling Policy and noted that the policy would likely be finalized at the May 6 Council meeting.

Recycling and Waste Minimization Advisory Committee

Members were supportive of the Committee being formed and as noted above, suggested that the Committee be asked to develop a specific waste minimization policy as one of its initial activities and provide that to the Council for its consideration and possible endorsement.  It was also suggested that an Information Technology (IT) representative be included on the Committee.  
ACTION:  The Chair noted that the charge for the Committee was approved and she would ask Facilities Management to move ahead and convene the group.

Student Sustainability Fund
Student Advisory Subcommittee Chair Joanna Calabrese explained that the Subcommittee members had voted to spend the first year of the student fee ($98,000) on Renewable Energy Certificates or RECs
.  She explained that the purchase was intended to off-set the impacts of electricity used by students.  Members had questions about this recommendation and wanted to know how this investment would compare with on-campus projects.  Calabrese noted that this purchase would be consistent with the language in the 2007 Student Referendum. One member encouraged the Subcommittee to consider investments that are particularly visible to the campus community.
ACTION:  The Chair noted that there were a number of options for the disbursement of the funds and the Subcommittee should make a formal recommendation to the Council at the May 6 meeting.  
The Council was also asked to comment on a draft application form that will be used starting in fall 2010 for those seeking support from the Student Sustainability Fund.  Members wanted to know about the communication channels used to solicit projects and the mechanism for answering questions.  It was explained that channels such as FYI, the campus sustainability listserv, the Council, and the Student Government Association (SGA) Student Sustainability Committee would be used to publicize the request for proposals.  The Office of Sustainability will coordinate the Request for Proposals and serve as a resource for submitters should they have questions.
Another member wanted to know how proposal reviewers would know that a project is supported by students.  Ideas included project submitters seeking SGA approval (e.g., a resolution supporting a specific project) and holding student focus groups.  It was suggested that after the first year, examples of previously funded projects should be posted on the campus sustainability website to assist applicants.

Imagining a Sustainable Campus – Creating a Vision for a Sustainable University of Maryland
At the conclusion of the meeting, the Chair noted that the campus has clear goals regarding reducing greenhouse gas emissions and saving energy but that specific aspirations for other sustainability topics have not been defined.  Members had a number of ideas for what the Council might focus on in the coming year.
Members agreed that greater specificity – e.g., what is meant in the Strategic Plan that the University will become a “National Model for a Green University” – would be helpful to the Council and campus.  However, they had differing ideas for where the focus should be and whether it was advantageous to invest time in defining sustainability.  Some members expressed a preference for focusing on environmental sustainability issues while others wanted to see explicit inclusion of social and economic issues.  One member noted that the University community is engaged very broadly in sustainability through student internships, research, community outreach, etc.  Social and economic aspects of sustainability are addressed through these channels.

A number of members agreed that sustainability is an overarching theme under which a myriad of issues and activities fall and because of the need to take a long-term view, the term should be flexible and open ended to incorporate changing conditions and priorities.  One member expressed support for the four “pillars” outlined on the campus sustainability website – campus infrastructure, curriculum/research, culture, and community – because they are so inclusive and flexible.  A number of members spoke about the importance of creating a culture of sustainability – one that is adaptive, dynamic and nimble.  
Several members noted that a significant gap is priorities and goals not in the Climate Action Plan (CAP) – issues such as water, biodiversity, land-use, etc.  There are also CAP-related issues such as transportation, waste, and energy (e.g., how to explore a biofuels power plant).  A number of members underscored the need to chart a long-term course (10 to 20 years out) and noted that it seems an appropriate role for the Council to identify these campus priorities.  A member stressed the need for better mechanisms for dissemination and communication, explaining that the Council needs to connect its work to what is already going on as this will help build momentum and support a culture of sustainability.

At the conclusion of the discussion, it was proposed that the Council select an “annual project” or area of focus such as transportation, waste, water, on-site renewable energy, etc.  The Council’s work would be to become versed in the topic and develop a vision and goals for this issue in a dialogue with the campus.  Members also had ideas for how this focus area could be integrated into research and teaching.  This in-depth focus would allow the Council to take a visionary approach to sustainability.  
ACTION:  The Chair asked members to think about priority areas of interest and to come to the next meeting ready to discuss the Council focus for the coming academic year.  
Next Steps
The next Council meeting will take place on May 6, 2010, and will focus on campus sustainability metrics, sub-group progress reports, and selecting a topic of focus for the 2010-2011 Academic Year.  Other topics may be considered as time permits.  

� A REC represents the property rights to the environmental, social, and other non-power qualities of renewable electricity generation. A REC, and its associated attributes and benefits, can be sold separately from the underlying physical electricity associated with a renewable-based generation source.   RECs provide buyers flexibility when green power is not locally available.  Source:  U.S. EPA, � HYPERLINK "http://www.epa.gov/greenpower/gpmarket/rec.htm" �http://www.epa.gov/greenpower/gpmarket/rec.htm�.
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